Minutes of the Meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 13th October 2015 at the School.

Present:- Parish Councillors Slingsby, Arandle, Baker, Brown, Dickinson, Jeffrey, Peirson, Stanley, and Wardale.
		Clerk - Janet Wardale
		1 member of the public

10/15/52	Declarations of Interest

	Cllr Baker for PC website	
							
10/15/53	Apologies for absence 
		
	None

10/15/54	Standing orders suspended

	Malcolm Wells updated the meeting about the progress of the funding application for the new surface.
	Cllr Baker suggested that the agreement should go to Mr Brown for a legal opinion.
	There was a discussion about the number of quotes needed for the work.
	Cllr Wardale suggested that the agreement be seen by the SFMC first, before it is presented to the Parish Council.  He also suggested sending it to ERNLLCA rather than Mr Brown.
	Mr Wells informed the meeting that the Cricket Club would fund any maintenance of the new surface.
	The planning application for the new nets is being pulled together as well.  Due to promotion of the cricket team they will be fundraising to make sure they meet the criteria of the new league.
	Resolved – send agreement to ERNLLCA and Mr Brown.
ERVAS certificate needs forwarding.

Standing orders re-instated.
		
10/15/55	Minutes of the meeting held on 8th September 2015 were agreed and signed as a complete record. 

10/15/56	Matters Arising

Highgate Pavement
Cllr Baker had met with the residents concerned to discuss the lack of pavement on Highgate. 
There had been no response yet from Mr Leighton.
Resolved – to send a copy of the minutes to Mr Leighton and chase up the response from him.


WREN grant 
Cllr Baker confirmed that the toilet refurbishment grant was in place and work should begin soon.
		
Defibrillator
This has now been put up and is being registered.
Resolved – to publicise it and investigate any possible training. Also to investigate the possibility of getting a sign put up to direct people to the back of the pub.

Website
Domain name has been registered.
ERYC has offered to set the sites up and there was a discussion about using this service.
Resolved – contact ERYC to get more details.

Water leaking back of Bishop Burton College.
This has now been repaired again.

10/15/57	ERYC Matters
	
(a) Highway matters
 
Cllr Stanley highlighted the narrowing of an area of Bishop Burton Road.  It is on the bends at the back entrance to the College when towards Bishop Burton, near to the reflectors.  It is a narrow road anyway and this could cause a further hazard.
Resolved – to report to ERYC.

(b) Request for work

The Community Payback team were looking for a project that could be done in their offices.

(c) Public Transport Event

A series of events were being held shortly to outline the work of the team responsible for public transport.

(d) Grant funding

Funding was available to help/develop youth provision in the community.  An event was planned for November.
Resolved – to check with Church Youth Group to see if it would be useful if one of the Councillors attend.

10/15/58	Accounts for payment
	The following payments were agreed:-
	J. Wardale		Salary and expenses Sept.	£  323.94
	PFK Littlejohn	Audit fee			£  480.00
	GO Foster		Grasscutting			£  333.60
	Eon			Electricity supply		£      3.77
	ERYC			Rent Sfield			£1150.00   

	The Clerk reported that the large increase in the audit fee was due to the PC income increasing last year because of the MUGA grants.	

10/15/59	Correspondence received	
	
	Telephone Box
	A letter from Mr Ralphs was read out, expressing concern about the decision of the Parish Council not to adopt the telephone box. He had discussed the matter with other residents and felt that the overall public opinion was to keep the box.  He also offered to set up a working party for ongoing maintenance and repairs.
	Resolved – to find out from BT when box is due to be removed.

	Crime Statistics for October – nothing in Cherry Burton

	Information on stretch of England Coast Path from Kilnsea to Filey Brigg.

	Invitation to Agincourt 600 commemorative service at Beverley Minster.

10/15/60	Pond

	Jonathon Neighbour confirmed that he will be doing the tree work behind the pond and on allotments shortly.
	
10/15/61	Parish Council Committees
		 
	Planning Applications Received
	Erection 2 storey extension at 4 The Drive – no observations.

	Notice of Decision by ERYC
	Erection of extensions 16 The Meadows – planning permission granted with conditions.
		
[bookmark: _GoBack]10/15/62	Sportsfield Management Committee
	
	Bishop Burton College hedge adjacent to Sportsfield.
	Cllr Baker reported that he had not got any further with his negotiations with Bishop Burton College about the maintenance of the hedge adjacent to the Sportsfield.  He had drawn up a letter to send to the Director of Campus at the College and this was circulated.
Resolved – to send the letter.

	

Website 
Cllr Baker reported that the SFMC had put a note on the Sportsfield website to the Bay Horse pub, thanking them for putting on catering for the various sports teams in the village, as well as helping to organise fundraising events.  There is also a link to the pub website.

	Refurbishment 
The costs and funding have been agreed.
	It has been agreed to pay when the materials arrive, which may be before the grant.

	There has been some vandalism with the football posts which were broken and used to build a den.  Police have been involved and the names of the children are known.

	MUGA charges have been altered slightly to increase income.

	Grasscutting
Costs have gone over budget so it has been raised for next year.
	
The meeting ended at 8.35pm.


